
  

 

 

   
Department of Environment and Energy Jim Macy, Director  

P.O. Box 98922  OFFICE  402-471-2186    FAX  402-471-2909 

Lincoln, Nebraska 68509-8922 ndee.moreinfo@nebraska.gov 

 

 

 

NOTICE 

*Administrative Extension of NPDES Construction Storm Water General Permit * 

 

 

 

 

The National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) general permit NER160000 for storm 

water discharges from construction sites, or “CSW general permit”, has been extended beyond the 

expiration date of October 31, 2021, according to Title 119-Rules and Regulations Pertaining to the 

Issuance of Permits Under the National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System, Chapter 24.  

If you were authorized to discharge under this permit prior to the expiration date, any discharges under 

this permit will automatically remain covered by this permit until the earliest of: 

• Your authorization for coverage under a reissued permit or a replacement of this permit 

following your timely and appropriate submittal of a complete Notice of Intent (NOI) 

requesting authorization to discharge under the new permit and compliance with the 

requirements of the new permit; or  

• Your submittal of a Notice of Termination; or 

• Issuance or denial of an individual permit for the facility’s discharges; or 

• A formal permit decision by the Department not to reissue this general permit, at which time 

the Department will identify a reasonable time period for covered dischargers to seek 

coverage under an alternative general permit or an individual permit. Coverage under this 

permit will cease at the end of this time frame. 

 

Until further notice from the Department, the permit shall remain fully effective and enforceable.   

Should you have any questions, please call NDEE at 402-471-4220.  Thank you. 

 

Signed this     day of October 2021 

 

 

 

 

Shelley Schneider 

Permits and Engineering Division Administrator 

 

 


